Worcester Locomotive Society Latest News Page

30th May

Just a reminder that our next live club night at our Barbourne ex services club will be on Tuesday 6th June where Nicolas Wheatley will be presenting the "Final Journey-The untold story of Funeral trains" 

It may seem a morbid subject but knowing Nicolas as a fellow WLS member I am sure there will be humour and light hearted moments along the way, we look forward to be enlightened on the night.

19th May

Visitor to our August Meeting
Rex Kennedy (Editor 'Steam Days' magazine) rang me last week saying that as he will be all of 90 years old next year and that he would like to visit Worcester again and for it to coincide with one of our live WLS meetings while he was here, he is feeling his age with various aches & pains and rather than wait before it may be too late he has decided to make it this year with the help of either or both of his two Sons, Andrew & Ian.

I had no hesitation in recommending our August 1st meeting where Tony Harris will be presenting more of John Mudge's local to Worcester images from the 1950-60s where Rex could bathe in the nostalgia of rural Worcestershire and hopefully bring many happy memories of when he lived in Worcester for a substantial period of time.

He has asked if I could let past & present WLS members know he will be in Town because he would dearly like to meet up with as many of the old stalwarts of the club as possible, it could be quite a night to remember for everyone involved and I look forward to a happy mini reunion and making it a great night.

Best regards Chris W.
28th April 2023 

Aprils Worcester Meeting

At our next live club night at the Barbourne ex Services club at Worcester we will be entertained by Stephen Mourton from Cheltenham who will be presenting "Railways in Cheltenham and elsewhere in the 1950-60s" with a mix of colour and b/w images taken during that period.

Stephen's show comes highly recommended and we look forward to welcoming him to our club base.

Doors open at 7pm with the presentation starting promptly at 7.45pm. Come along and mingle amongst like-minded enthusiasts again.  We look forward to seeing you if you can make it.

8th March 2023   

Worcester Meeting Report
Our latest meeting held on 7th March in Worcester was a huge success with a good turnout and a truly great atmosphere for a show by Derek Grubb.

Derek was unwell so Chris Wilkinson stood in to present his images.

I am so very sorry to say that Derek Grubbs Sister rang the following morning to say that he passed away that night at the Worcestershire Royal Hospital.

Chris Wilkinson visited with him that lunchtime where he said 'he never felt so rough in all his 87 years'.   

Derek never lost his sense of humour complaining that they woke him up at 7am while in the Royal which makes it a blooming long day!  

Chris substituted for him at last night's WLS club night in telling his life story with 190 images and 15 sheets of running order derived from the interviews Ian Tipper and Chris had with him in 2017.

This tribute to him ended at 9.45pm, he died at 10pm.  

Perhaps he waited to hear the well-earned applause.

As always the bookstall will be going great guns and our massive raffle will be drawn during the half time break.

FREE ENTRY so why not pop down and try us out

